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Minutes for the month of Feb & March 2010. 



The SCCA meeting was cancelled last month because of the predicted
snow storm. Some areas did end of receiving 2 feet of snow or more.  
A motion will need to be made at the next meeting to approve the
 

February Treasurer’s report and to accept last month’s newsletter.

Communications: Received a copy of Schoharie County Budget.  No funding for SCCA.
Also received a request from a Schoharie County youth for Camp Coby which was approved. The cost of DEC Camp is $325.00.  The youth’s parent gave SCCA a deposit of $167.25 which will be paid back to the parent after proof of attendance at camp. This change came from youths signing up, being paid for by SCCA and then the youths backing out without notice so the slot and funding was wasted. 
Dorwin Hamm Scholarship: Have received three applications to date. These have been approved. After the students have made their presentations and turned in their reports they will each receive a check for $250.  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited will fund one of the awards. 

By-laws: No decision made on the by-law changes. The SCCA October newsletter did show the proposed changes of the By-laws, which several discussions have taken place over the last ten to twelve SCCA meetings. 
Election of Officers: This needs to get done. Elections are usually done in January but were delayed of lack of volunteers stepping up to replace those who have continued to serve. Newsletter envelopes with postage have been given to Krysten Zummo, Kristen Coalkey and Dana Harenda, three SUNY Cobleskill college students who have offered to help out with monthly newsletters for now.  Mike Zeh has continue to help the students writing the newsletter, making copies and then giving those to the girls who do the labeling, stuffing envelopes, and mailing out the newsletter. Hopefully this will only be a temporary thing with the elections coming up.  Maybe someone from the Association will step forward. The newsletter is one of the communication tools, which keeps this organization going. Mike will help whom ever with the label program along with the e-mail addresses, which receive this newsletter. 

Update on SCCA Worksheet - Carl Stefanik has been working on updating all SCCA association clubs’ information so we can use it to update the SCCA website. He has almost got it completed. He is trying to get a complete list of all club delegates. 

SCCA Dues are due in for 2010.  Have received dues from many club associations. Very few individual members have sent in the $10 annual dues. Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website. Send dues to P.O. Box 325 Central Bridge, NY 12035. 

NYS DEC REPORTS: Bear Harvest Totals for 2009 Were Second Highest in State's History

NYS's Three Bear Hunting Regions Each Report Strong Numbers. Bear harvest numbers in 2009 were the second-highest ever recorded in New York State, Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis announced. Last fall's harvest was only exceeded by 2003's record total. "With bear population numbers growing in New York, it's no surprise that bear harvest numbers grew last hunting season," said Commissioner Grannis. "DEC is committed to working with our many partners to help manage the bear population in a way that is beneficial for recreation, while also protective of communities." 

Statewide, hunters took 1,487 black bears in 2009 - a 15 percent increase from the 1,295 taken in 2008. The 2009 increase is principally due to a strong surge in bear harvest in the Adirondack region, where the 814 bears taken in 2009 was a 40 percent increase over 2008. In 2003, 1,864 bears were harvested statewide. While overall population size plays the largest role in the annual harvest, take numbers are also strongly influenced by environmental factors that affect bear movements and the timing of bear denning, such as food availability and snowfall. The 2009 early bear season proved to be the most productive time for hunters in the Adirondacks, accounting for more than 50 percent of the bear take. Bears were more active during the early season due to poor production of soft mast (cherries and berries), and their increased activity were a benefit for hunters. Harvest numbers ran high in New York's other two bear hunting regions as well: 494 bears were taken in the Southeastern bear area and 179 in the Central-Western bear area. These numbers are consistent with bear population growth trends in recent years. Bowhunters are especially important in these areas, accounting for more than one-third of the bear take in the Southeastern area and almost 50 percent in the Central-Western bear hunting area. In general, favorable weather conditions and a relatively good food supply kept bears from denning early and led to plenty of opportunities for hunters.

DEC REPORTS: Deer Harvest Continues at High Rate - Nearly 16,000 Sign up for Junior Big-Game License. Hunters harvested approximately 222,800 deer in the 2009 season, virtually the same number as were harvested statewide the previous season, New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) Commissioner Pete Grannis announced. The annual deer hunting report also showed that nearly 16,000 14- and 15-year-olds signed up for the "Junior Big-Game License". Deer Harvest - The 2009 deer take included more than 120,700 antlerless deer (adult females and fawns) and just over 102,000 adult bucks. Antlerless takes grew by 3 percent from 2008 (117,232), while buck takes dropped 3.5 percent from 2008 (105,747). Totals for bow and muzzleloader seasons were on par with the past few years. Differences were most noticeable in the Northern Zone, where antlerless take was down by almost 8 percent and buck take dropped 21 percent from 2008, returning to levels seen in 2005 and 2006. Deer take during the regular season seemed strongly affected by a warm November -- both deer and hunter activity tend to slow down in warm weather and the lack of snow cover made for difficult hunting conditions during a time that typically accounts for the majority of deer harvest.

Southern Zone deer harvests were comparable to 2008 with overall buck take essentially unchanged and antlerless take only increasing about 4 percent. Still, biologists noted that the lack of snow throughout much of the Southern Zone regular season likely kept deer harvests from being higher. 

Western New York continues to lead the state in total deer-harvest densities, but Orange County in southeastern New York has also become a strong contender. The top five counties for 2009 were Yates (13.2 total deer per square mile), Wyoming (11.2), Orange (10.5), Genesee (9.9), and Ontario (9.5). Importantly, total harvest is strongly impacted by the number of Deer Management Permits (DMPs) available in an area, which directly affects the harvest of antlerless deer. A more accurate picture of relative deer population densities is revealed by the density of buck harvest. By this figure, the top counties for buck harvest density were: Wyoming County (4.6 bucks per square mile), Yates County (4.5 bucks per square mile), Allegany County (4.0), Orange County (3.9), and Cayuga County (3.7).
	2009 Deer Harvest Comparison

	
	2009 Total
	2008 Total
	Percent Change

	Total Take
	222,798
	222,979
	-0.1%

	Adult Male
	102,057
	105,747
	-3.5%

	Antlerless
	120,741
	117,232
	+3.0%

	Adult Female
	84,330
	79,953
	+5.5%

	DMPs Issued
	527,371
	558,172
	-5.5%

	DMP Take
	89,458
	86,417
	+3.5%

	DMAP Take
	9,789
	10,010
	-2.2%

	Muzzleloader
	18,773
	17,838
	+5.2%

	Bowhunting
	34,546
	32,366
	+6.7%


  New York DEC Restricts and Closes American Shad Fisheries: In an effort to help restore the American shad population in New York's waters, the Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) announced new regulations that ban commercial and recreational fishing for the species in the Hudson River and the Marine and Coastal District of New York, effective today. The regulations also prohibit the sale or offering for sale of any American shad caught in New York State. 
"Unfortunately, the Hudson River shad stock has declined dramatically for more than a decade and even the restrictions enacted in 2008 have not triggered a rebound," DEC Commissioner Pete Grannis said. "As a result, closing the fishery for now is the best way to try to prevent this historically important species from permanently vanishing from the Hudson River ecosystem. It's not a step we take lightly and we will continue to work on a process for reopening the fishery if and when the shad population recovers to sustainable levels."

The regulations enacted today also set new restrictions for American shad in the Delaware River by reducing the daily creel limit from six fish a day to three and prohibiting commercial shad fishing in the river.

These regulations are one part of a multi-phase effort being undertaken by New York State to enable the American shad population to recover. DEC's Hudson River American Shad Recovery Plan (www.dec.ny.gov/docs/remediation_hudson_pdf/shadrecoveryplan.pdf) sets forth an array of actions designed to facilitate recovery and rebuilding of the stock. In 2009, DEC and its partners implemented several Recovery Plan projects including: a tagging/tracking study to better to understand adult spawning habitat use; a bycatch monitoring program to quantify American shad caught in ocean fisheries; sample collections to evaluate habitat use by early life stages of fish; and a continuation of diet studies of predatory fish such as striped bass. DEC continues to work on developing criteria for reopening the fishery. A progress report on Recovery Plan projects is available at http://www.dec.ny.gov/docs/fish_marine_pdf/shadplanstatus.pdf .

The regulations governing the shad fishing changes are published in the March 17 edition of the New York State Register: http://www.dos.state.ny.us/info/register/2010.html . Contact: Maureen Wren (518) 402-8000. 
FEBRUARY BACKGROUND CHECKS ON FIREARM SALES . . . Data released by the FBI's National Instant Criminal Background Check System (NICS) reported 1,243,211 checks in February 2010, ranking the month the second highest February (eighth highest month overall) for most NICS checks. This figure, while being a 1.3 percent decrease from the 1,259,078 checks conducted in February 2009 -- the early stage of an ongoing surge in firearms and ammunition sales -- is an increase of 21.7 percent over checks in February 2008. The total number of background checks reported since the beginning of NICS is 112,380,272.

National Shooting Sports Foundation Reports - A laundry list of anti-gun bills have been introduced in the New York Assembly. The bills include:

Firearms Microstamping: Assembly Bill 6468 and Senate Bill S 6005 

FFL liability for criminal misuse of firearms: Assembly Bill 1093 Senate Bill S 1715 

"Child proofing" devices for handguns: Assembly Bill 1326 and its Senate Bill S 5228 

Bullet Serialization: Assembly Bill 3200 Senate Bill S 2953 

Ballistic Imaging: Assembly Bill 3477 and Senate Bill S 1188 

"Smart Gun" mandate: Assembly Bill 4441 and Senate Bill S 4338 

Expansion of so-called "assault weapon" ban: Assembly Bill 6157 / 6294 and Senate Bill S 4084 

Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board – The next meeting will be held on April 28th at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club.  Copies of Region 4’s work plan was again handed out at the February meeting.  Along with this different projects were reviewed. Each region has $5,000 funding approved. The Habitat/Access applications were handed out to each county with a deadline of March 23rd. Schoharie County’s project involves the rebuilding of the Handicapped access platform and walkway on Looking Glass Pond. All the projects will be reviewed by a committee including the Natural Resource Supervisor for Region 4. The selected application for Region 4 was to be reviewed by the STATE FWMB for approval.  Being the State FWMB meeting has been cancelled because of a funding issue, the plan for the approval will have to be delayed until an Executive Board meeting can be set up. The Office of Budget will not approve any meetings which require overnight lodging. This meeting was scheduled for March 25th & 26th in Albany.  No meeting, no elections. As Chairman of the State Board, I have contacted Commissioner Grannis and the Governor’s office. 
New York State Conservation Council:  The council held their Spring meeting on March 13th at the Best Western Albany Airport Inn in Albany. March On Albany will be held on April 14th starting at 8:30 am. Many concerns – Accountability of the Conservation Fund and how approvals are made.  
SUNY Cobleskill: 11 students attended the annual meeting of the NYS Chapter of The Wildlife Society for two days in Alexandria Bay.  Krysten Zummo and Jenny Murtaugh displayed posters.  Jenny won the Outstanding Undergraduate Poster Award (which included a cash prize).  She also won the Outstanding Undergraduate Student Award.  Buddy Nolan was part of a panel discussion that otherwise consisted entirely of professionals.  Wildlife Management graduate Dave MacDougall had a poster about his graduate school work at SUNY Albany on bog turtles.  Another Cobleskill graduate Andy MacDuff was on the panel discussion group with Buddy.  Andy works for NYS DEC and is currently also a graduate student at SUNY College of Environmental Sciences and Forestry.  Yet another Cobleskill graduate was elected as the next secretary of the NYS TWS.  Johanna Duffy was a past president of our Student Chapter of The Wildlife Society.  She is employed by an environmental consulting firm in Syracuse and recently completed her master's degree at SUNY ESF.  I was in charge of running the Wildlife Quiz Bowl. Unfortunately SUNY ESF won, breaking our two year run as state champions.  Our team consisted of Jenny Murtaugh, Buddy Nolan, Kristen Coakley, and Katie Long The college will again compete in a National contest at the 2010 National Conference, which will be held in Snowbird, Utah this coming year.  The Wildlife Festival will be held on April 24th and will be located at the Ski Lodge.
Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. There will be a Snowmobile Safety course offered for anyone who needs one.  This course will be held at the Summit Conservation Club. 

 
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Members are currently having lots of fun riding. Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The Smith’s Reservoir was stocked with 6” – 9” trout this past fall. The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. Joe Moore will again start selling $10 pins to raise funds for this spring trout stocking.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. 
Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The NWTF 10th Annual Banquet will be held @ the Best Western in Cobleskill, NY on April 24th. The cost is $45 for single or $60 for a couple.  Sponsor’s cost is $255 which includes two diners.  Diners consist of all the turkey you can eat. GUNS - Raffles - GUNS - Silent Auction - GUNS - Live Auction AND - All You Can Eat. Call for details: POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Still lots of snow for riding. Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older). 

Whitetails Unlimited:  A wildlife print has been donated to the SCCA for the fair raffle.  Another print was donated to the Schoharie County Ridge Runners for their banquet auction in April. The next Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited banquet will be held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. Our next meeting will be held on the first Monday in June and will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:30 PM.  The same pool of officers were voted in with the Secretary casting one vote at the March meeting.  Approval to fund one $250 scholarship from SUNY Cobleskill along with a donations of $100 to Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club for the use of the club house and another $75 to sponsor the Youth Archery league was approved.  In June, we will order the banquet package from Whitetails Unlimited National which is located in Sturgeon Bay, WI. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club Yearly memberships levels are individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $$25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month.  Pancake breakfast will be served @8:00 am on the following date - Apr 11th.  Stuffed Pizza will be served @ Noon – 7 pm on Apr 17th.  Stuffed Pizza will also be served @ Noon – 4:00 pm on Apr 18th.  The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends. Kids are always welcome and the club has a great hill to ride sleds down.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 33 members signed in at the last meeting. The club received a letter from the Schoharie County Youth Bureau informing the club that a $300 fund stipend has been awarded to the Youth Archery Program. Signed receipts for equipment will be sent for reimbursement. Thank you SCYB. A Black Powder shoot is scheduled for April 4th 11:00 AM and the fee is $10 for the shoot. The  Pistol League is done for the Spring and will start back up in the Fall on Wednesday nights, POC is Dick Shaul. Youth archery has finished up and held their tournament on March 12 & 13th.  Trophies were awarded to 75 individuals along with T-Shirts with the sponsors names. The sponsors are the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, Whitetails Unlimited, Strack Archery, the Archery Connection, Fields of Grace and the Olde Corner Store in Gallupville. Three new members were voted in and seven more applications were read which will be voted on in April. The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360. Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. The members approved a $50 donation to the Catskill Area Hospice in memory of Pat Sportiello, a club member who passed away in December. The secretary reported that there are now 212 regular members with 83 still needing to pay their Dues by May 1st.  There are 125 Lifetime members. The clubs by-laws state that the club is limited to 250 regular members.          

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on April 6th.  Bob Kimball is once again handing out targets for raising funds for the club. The targets are 32 sectioned @ $1 each or some of the targets are sold for $5 each section.  Each target has 35 sections. At the next event they will have a youth shoot a BB gun at the target and which ever section gets hit wins.  Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and the local business support.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   The March Meeting, 03/25/2010, @ 7:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held again at the Curtis Mott building @ SUNY Cobleskill College. Norm McBride will be the guest speaker.  
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